



Sonoma County Junior College District (SCJCD), Santa Rosa Junior College (SRJC),
1501 Mendocino Avenue, Santa Rosa, CA 95401
Student Government Assembly (SGA)
 October 23th, 2017, 3:00PM-5:00PM Meeting #12 **Advisor Signature:** _____
SRJC Santa Rosa, Bertolini Student Services Building,
Rm#4638 'Senate Chambers' **Advisor Timestamp:** _____ / _____
Teleconferenced: SRJC Petaluma, Richard Call Building Rm#602
SGA Facebook: <https://www.facebook.com/SRJCSGA>

Pursuant to Government Code 54957.5: Supplemental materials distributed less than 72 hours before this meeting to a majority of the SGA will be made available for public inspection at this meeting and via email request. Materials prepared by SGA Officers and distributed during the meeting are available for public inspection at the meeting or after the meeting if prepared by some other person. In the event a quorum of the SAG is not present, a "planning workshop" will continue with the SGA Officers present and other stakeholders who are present. No action of the SGA will be taken during a planning workshop.

I. Call to Order & Roll Call: Start time: _____ **Quorum:** _____
 (STATUSES: Present, Teleconferenced, Late, and Absent)

POSITION	NAME	STATUS
PRESIDENT	Evelyn Navarro	P
EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT - PETALUMA	Omar Gutierrez	P
VICE PRESIDENT OF FINANCE (Vice Chair)	Junior N. Diarrassouba	EX
VICE PRESIDENT OF COMMITTEES (Clerk)	Robert Martinez	P
INTER-CLUB COUNCIL CHAIR	Joshua Pinaula	P
VICE PRESIDENT OF ADVOCACY (Delegate)	Alexia Carrillo	P
VICE PRESIDENT OF STUDENT LIFE	Dori Elder	P
VICE PRESIDENT OF MARKETING	Rodrigo Alarcon	EX in at 4:30
VICE PRESIDENT OF SUSTAINABILITY	Shae Koberle	P
VICE PRESIDENT STUDENT HEALTH	Ryan Sansome	P
VICE PRESIDENT OF DIVERSITY	Stephannie Starr	P
DIRECTOR OF CLUBS - PETALUMA	JC Zhang	P
DIRECTOR OF MARKETING - PETALUMA	Tiffany Rose	P
ASSEMBLY MEMBERS		
ASSEMBLY MEMBER - MENTAL HEALTH	Kayla Dias	P
ASSEMBLY MEMBER - IMMIGRATION RIGHTS	Cristian Cano	A
HONORARY MEMBERS		
STUDENT TRUSTEE	Sabrina Rawson	EX

II. Approval of the Current Agenda & Past Meeting Minutes: MOTION: _____ **SECOND:** _____
At this time the SGA shall review and approve the Agendas and Minutes, making additions and deletions as recommended.

- Agenda #12 (October 23rd, 2017) -
- Minutes for Meeting #11 (October 19th, 2017) goo.gl/42UWNy
- Ryan moves to approve agenda and minutes, it was seconded without objected, Motion Passes

III. Public Comments: (5 minutes per speaker, 15 minutes per topic)
At this time, members of the public may address the SGA. Those who wish to speak may provide the Clerk with their name and contact information before speaking; this information shall be noted in the minutes. No questions from the public will be entertained at this time.

- Ryan- UC Berkeley is looking to collaborate because of the fire
- Amanda Swan- Let the body know that they are interested in helping the SGA

IV. Appointments & Removals:
At this time the SGA may appoint (also ratify the appointments of the VP of Committees) or remove students to/from the SGA, College-Wide Committees, Hiring Committees, Ad-Hoc Committees, Internal Committees, Sub-Committees, other bodies within their jurisdiction, and other positions/duties as recommended. Appointments and removals shall be reported here

A. A motion may come forward to appoint/disappoint members to the SGA:
 1. **Appoint:** _____ **Position:** Assembly Member of _____

B. A motion may come forward to appoint/disappoint the following students to College-Wide Committees,

President's Advisory Committees, Hiring Committees, and SGA Internal Committees (If Needed)

- | | |
|---------------------------|---|
| 1. Appoint: JC | to Committee: Graduation Speaker |
| 2. Appoint: JC | to Committee: Scholarship |
| 3. Appoint: Robert | to Committee: Auxillary Enterprise |
| 4. Remove: Evelyn | to Committee: Auxillary Enterprise |

V. **Reports:** Officer/Committee and Advisor Reports/Goal Updates: **(Please restrict to 2 minutes a report)**

SGA PRESIDENT:	STUDENT TRUSTEE:
EXECUTIVE VP - PETALUMA:	VP OF FINANCE:
Petaluma Council Meeting on Wednesday the 25th,	
VP OF COMMITTEES:	VP OF STUDENT LIFE:
GA, Relsotion	Student Life meeting Tomorrow in Senate Chamber at 1 o'clock
INTER-CLUB COUNCIL:	PETALUMA CLUBS:
35 clubs, 2 ad hoc clubs, update financial forms,	
VP OF ADVOCACY:	VP OF SUSTAINABILITY:
Scholarship for Undocumented students open. CCC for DACA post cards. Robert and I wil	
SANTA ROSA MARKETING:	PETALUMA MARKETING:
	Lunafest was canceled
VP OF STUDENT HEALTH:	VP OF DIVERSITY AFFAIRS:
ASSEMBLY MEMBER, MENTAL HEALTH:	ASSEMBLY MEMBER (TBD):
The cosy zone, there will be massage therapist, mental health resources Tuesday-11-3 and Wednesday, 3-6.	
ADVISOR STUDENT GOVERNMENT:	SGA ACCOUNTANT:
We have our Robert's Rules books, Lunch with DR. chong at 12 on This Friday,	
ADVISOR	ADVISOR:
Hilleary- Take some time for yourself, we have been impacted by the fires. We will be able to help our student	

VI. **Old Business Items:** *At this time the SGA will discuss and possibly take action on the following items that were brought up in a previous meeting:*

- A. A motion may come forward to contribute to the total cost for lecture speaker Tim Wise
LEAD/FOLLOW-THROUGH: DORI ELDER MOTION: Dori moves to strike out contribute total, and add Sponsor, Alexia Moves to approve this item
SECOND: It was seconded. It was seconded,
FUND AMOUNT UP TO: \$1,000 BUDGET LINE-ITEM: Discretionary
MOTION OUTCOME: With no Objections motion passes, With no Objections motion passes,
RELEVANT INFORMATION: <https://goo.gl/se3aPj>
 Dori- As far as I know this is still going on,
 Hilleary- Student Life, Delmonti Lecture and equity have planned to spend money on this,
 Shae- Could you reach out to him to talk about the fires. Talk about unity on campus.
 Dori- I would like to get in touch with him, to see if you can do some pro bono work.
 Tiffany- we could ask if he could donate part of his fee and donate it to those affected by the fire,
 Dori- He is already has cut half of his normal funds,
 Genevieve- I do not think this is a good use of time to worry about the money side for the effect, equity will pay for whatever can get covered.
 Omar- We have time to get situated about what's going on,

VII. **New Business Items:**

- A. A motion may come forward to approve funding for student employment on Petaluma Campus events for Fall

2017 & Spring 2018.

LEAD/FOLLOW-THROUGH: TONI BACIGALUPA MOTION: Omar Moves to go into this item SECOND: It was seconded

FUND AMOUNT UP TO: \$3000.00 BUDGET LINE-ITEM: Student Employment-Petaluma

MOTION OUTCOME:

RELEVANT INFORMATION: <http://goo.gl/85z8Yo>

Toni- we need Student Employ help,

Omar- This Money is very important for Petaluma,

Alexia Moves to go to Discussion item 3 and it was seconded

- B. A motion may come forward to increase the food pantry budget to \$1000 dollars.**

LEAD/FOLLOW-THROUGH: RYAN SANSOME MOTION: Josh moves to amend the item to say \$600 and also included food supplies, Omar moves to approve this item as amended SECOND: It was seconded, It was seconded

FUND AMOUNT UP TO: \$500-\$600 BUDGET LINE-ITEM: Discretionary

MOTION OUTCOME: With no objections motion passes, With all present voting yes except Alexia motion passes

RELEVANT INFORMATION: goo.gl/ym68d2

Ryan- we have lost two weeks obviously,

Evelyn-is asking for 5 hundred more to add to the 5 hundred that we have already passed in meeting number 7.

If we want to do additional things like getting bags we should add more money.

VIII. Discussion:

1. 100th Year Anniversary time capsule. (HILLEARY Z. - ADVISOR)
2. CUB CAVE as a Safe Space (EVELYN NAVARRO)
3. Undocu students affected by wildfire. (EVELYN NAVARRO)

Evelyn- There are 1500 undocumented student and they are going to so much rite now,

Alexia- We should market these resources more,

Josh- Have good feed back mechanisms,

Genevieve- this is good to talk about, a lot of people are in Bodega bay, it's about finding organizations that are not Asking for a lot of information,

Dori- It would be good to get help from people that Undocumented students know,

Evelyn- there are a lot of student who help and Advocate for Undocumented Students,

Stephanie- this is still missing a large group of people, I have been calling people. There is more we have to do to help students

Shae- we should think about where we post this. People might think that it is scary to openly take this.

Robert- We need to help as many students as possible

Omar- Knowing where the resources are is very important, We need to market better,

Tiffany- the Language is very important, we don't think about everything else that undocumented students going Through.

Josh- I will be looking towards those closest to the undocumented community when going through this

Stephanie- I can not even image what there are going through, there is an air that international students that

They Are not getting the resources needed and it's the same for undocumented students

Alexia moves to go to new business Item b it was seconded and it was seconded Motion Fails

Omar- Moves to go to Discussion Item 5 it was seconded and without objections motion passes,

4. Housing Issues
5. Relief support staff-

Evelyn- It was previously was asked this item be out on the agenda

Omar- there is a lot of help needed.

Josh- to Student Affairs, is there additional help needed?

Hilleary- Fire recovery comfort store, we just need put to be there to talk to student

Kayla- Being in the store, or just walking student to where they need to go,

Dori- Wearing a shirt is a good idea, but we might want to wear something distinguishable.

Amanda (member of the Public)- You may want to send funds to the Psychological services.

Evelyn- I don't feel comfortable with us giving counseling sent most if not all of us are not qualified for this, but

we

Be a student's first best friend.

Robert- be respectful of what other people need.

Omar moves to go into Discussion item 6 it was seconded with a second,

6. Expanding food pantry to a resource center

Ryan- What else do we want to do,

Alexia- We might want to do more days,

Omar- it will take months to over come the fire, what are we going to do,

JC- Shown Farms has a lot of food that they may be able to give us to give to students,

Josh- one of the things we could work towards is giving school supply

Zack- we used to do Finais frenzy and a winter clothes, we could think about getting warm clothes for students who lost everything in the fires,

Stephanie- the bookstore is working on donating books to student.

Ryan- we may want to make a commitment and ask Denanna how we can helps,

Ryan moves into new business item b it was seconded and

IX. Communications from the Floor:

At this time members of the SGA may report on their activities. Reports shall be limited to 4 minutes. Clarifying questions will be entertained.

X. Adjournment:

End Time:



The SRJC Student Government Assembly does not discriminate on the basis of disability in the admissions or access to, or treatment of or employment in, its programs or activities. The appropriate disability-related aids or services, including printed information in alternate formats, that enable persons with disabilities to participate in public meetings are available by contacting the Student Affairs Office at (707) 527-4424, Santa Rosa Junior College 1501 Mendocino Avenue, Santa Rosa California 48 hours prior to the meeting.

[Government Code Section 54953.2, & Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 (42 U.S.C. Sec. 12132) Section 202]
